Minutes of Ecola Creek Watershed Council  meeting September 16, 2013
Arch Cape Fire Hall 4.30 
Bob Lundy with edits by Jesse Jones

In attendance.  Jesse Jones, Mike Manzulli, Randy Bayliss, Dan Grassick, Mark Morgans, Bob Lundy, Jerome Arnold, Jan Siebert-Wahrmund
Clatsop County Community Development Director Hiller West’s tour of Arch Cape with was successful.  Jesse, Mike and Pacific Habitat Services joined.  (PHS will be charge the council fuel charge only for the visit.)
Archeological sites found at Cove Beach Lake — Charles Dice shared the site info with Doug Deur. (Is there a follow up for this?)
Stimson has notified ODF that they plan to aerial spray herbicides in the Arch Cape watershed.  Jesse and Mike have notified them that Arch Cape Creek is fish-bearing.  Mark Morgans says that they (Stimson) will probably survey for fish before harvesting.  If there are fish in a stream, they (Stimson) will have to leave a wider buffer, and limit their choice of sprays.  Stimson says they have not sprayed here in about 9 years.  Campbell is developing a new plan for a little spraying this year.  They sprayed blackberries above Burn Road from backpacks.  They budget about $50k per year for fish surveys.  Roundup kills gut microbes (in human intestines).

The coordinating committee of Cannon Beach and Campbell Group is now informal, promising no surprises. 
Legislation passed in the most recent session requires all state agencies to prefer integrated pest control to pesticide.  (find ORS)
At Short Sands Beach, the state is pumping the tank.  The (septic) drain field is closed for now.  Health advisories are still active, maybe from residue.  Randy (Bayliss) says that drain fields are designed for a useful life of about 7 years, and can only work well above the water table.  The possibility of a “constructed wetland” was raised.  Jerome says a trash pump is inexpensive.  Mike (Manzulli) will continue to talk to Mike Stein.  Is there a deed restriction that prohibits a parking charge?

Wetlandia is kicking in.  How can we test for herbicides and pesticides in the wetland?  Sample macroinvertebrates.  Jesse was in touch with Steve at DEQ and received a great email outlining the benefits of monitoring bugs and using macroinvertebrates in watershed assessments.
Nature Matters at Fort George is starting back up, sponsored by Fort George.  NCLC has pulled out of the Astoria speaker series partnership but North Coast Watershed Association and LEWI (Lewis and Clark National Historic Park) are still bringing great speakers to the North Coast.  Series will start this year, it’s 3rd, on November.
Council Discussion continues about daylighting the culvert at the Tolovana Wayside parking lot.    Dan’s opinion is that it (natural and historic restoration) would have to be too deep and too steep (and too wide, ergo loss of parking spaces) for its current course, but perhaps it could be rerouted (the creek flows now in a 42 inch pipe).  Loss of parking spaces would not be an option (says the city?). Dan G: Could build a filter in the off-ramp triangle, with short enough segments of culvert.  We should look at the options—more partners would mean more complications but more strength. (question:  will this be included on the council’s work plan?)
The city of CB will look into SHED study projects. 
Jesse reminded the council that OWEB Small Grants provide $10k per session to individual councils.  ECWC should (may) consider a site off of Arch Cape Creek that some council members think would qualify as good off-channel fish habitat.  Removing a dike near Shingle Mill land would restore side channels to Arch Cape Creek (and be inexpensive).  Once the ECFR LW project is implemented and Asbury Creek Fish Passage gets up and running, Jesse will write a proposal for this project if the council agrees.  (work plan item)
Ken McQuhae wants to improve the right of way around 6th and 7th Streets, abating Scotch broom.  Mike M. asked whether Breakers Point would match.   Jesse says that Soil and Water typically take the lead for weed projects in the county, but we can help them.  Knotweed, gorse, and purple loose strife are gobbling up the resources ($ that SWCD has).  Jerome suggested that Jan recruit people who are allergic to Scotch broom to campaign for getting rid of it—make it a health issue.  It costs forest products companies $40M to $60M per year to remove scotch broom with herbicide.  The soil and Water District could try for a small tax base of allergic tourists[?]. 

We need an ECWC representative for the CB Academy planning committee.

The parking area at 5th and Fir will be upgraded.  Any suggestions should go to the Parks subcommittee.

Jerome has downloaded his data loggers, and creek temperatures are nowhere near their safe maxima.  

